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ITEM 8.01 OTHER EVENTS 
 
On May 1, 2007, in connection with its previously announced stock repurchase 
program, Hubbell Incorporated ("Hubbell") established a prearranged repurchase 
plan (the "10b5-1 Plan") to repurchase Class B common stock, intended to comply 
with the requirements of Rule 10b5-1 and Rule 10b-18 under the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934, as amended. 
 
In February 2006, Hubbell announced that its Board of Directors had authorized 
the purchase of up to $100 million of Hubbell's Class A and Class B common stock 
over a three year period, under which it has purchased 369,058 Class A shares 
and 1,361,065 Class B shares, at a cost of approximately $81.7 million, as of 
April 30, 2007. In its Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the quarter ended 
September 30, 2006, Hubbell announced prearranged repurchase plans to purchase 
up to 750,000 shares of Hubbell's Class A common stock and up to 750,000 shares 
of Class B common stock during the period August 4, 2006 through August 3, 2007. 
Hubbell has purchased all 750,000 shares of Class B common stock authorized, and 
will continue to purchase Class A shares, under the prior plan relating to the 
Class A common stock, under which it has purchased 261,982 shares of Class A 
common stock, as of April 30, 2007. In February 2007, the Board authorized a new 
repurchase program of up to an additional $200 million of Class A and Class B 
common stock over a two year period. 
 
The 10b5-1 Plan will facilitate the ongoing repurchase of Hubbell Class B common 
stock under the repurchase program by permitting Hubbell to repurchase its 
shares during times when it otherwise might be prevented from doing so under 
insider trading laws or because of self-imposed trading blackout periods. 
Pursuant to the 10b5-1 Plan, a broker selected by Hubbell will have the 
authority to repurchase, without further direction from Hubbell, up to 1,500,000 
shares of Hubbell's Class B common stock during the period commencing on May 1, 
2007 and expiring on November 1, 2007, subject to conditions specified in the 
10b5-1 Plan and unless earlier terminated. There is no guarantee as to the 
number of shares that will be repurchased under the plan, and Hubbell may 
terminate the plan at any time. Depending upon market conditions, Hubbell also 
expects to continue to conduct discretionary repurchases in privately negotiated 
transactions during its normal trading windows. 
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